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Four Way Test  
of the things we  
think, say or do:

Is it the TRUTH?  
Is it FAIR to all concerned?  
Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS? 
Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?

Meetings  
  

8 August 2019 (Meeting 2937) 
Program: John Partridge – Knowing your  
right from your left 
Invocation & Toast: John Harper 
Introduction : David Ashford 
Thanks: Peter Kable 

15 August 2019 (Meeting 2938) 
Program: Lauren McIntosh- NSW Cost of 
 Living Support Service 
Invocation & Toast: David Ashford 
Introduction: Kym Bailey 
Thanks: Nicole McDonald 

22 August 2019 (Meeting 2939) 
Program: Visit to Museum & Dinner at 
Community Centre  PARTNERS NIGHT 
(See below) 

29 August 2019 (Meeting 2940) 
Program: Medical Students – Second Visit 
Invocation & Toast: Maureen Manning 
Introduction: Ivan Ryrie 
Thanks: Valerie Brandenburg 

Breakfast Club 
TUES 6 AUG        Margaret Quigley, Betty Clarke 
WED 7 AUG        Maureen, Irene, Zelma 
FRI    9 AUG        David A, Betty Clarke 
TUES 13 AUG   Hugh, George 
WED 14 AUG    Bronwyn, Pam 
THURS 15 AUG    Maureen, Zelma, Lyn 
FRIDAY 16 AUG    David A, Bronwyn, Betty Clarke 

If you are unable to make 
 your shift please ring 

 Nicole Langtry 0422 094 886

On Thursday evening, Jeff Lean gave us an educated and 
thought provoking presentation on the economic and social 
drivers of climate change. Jeff put the focus on US to make 
the change as Governments are not doing enough. It is up to 
us to reduce resource use by being more frugal.  A growth 
economy is not necessary to our future well being and 
happiness and is damaging the planet.   
He spoke about renewable energy and technology and said 
they are not sufficient and not possible in the time frame. 
He spoke about electric cars but to manufacture a lithium 
battery to run the car has a greater carbon footprint than 
running a small petrol car for 50,000 kilometres, plus there 
is in-sufficient lithium and resources to convert totally to 
electric vehicles.  
He urged us to buy what we need not what we want. To buy 
second-hand or high quality repairable goods. To use cash or 
debit cards and not be tempted to impulse buy with a credit 
card. 
 By reducing our industry and agricultural requirements we 
will reduce our waste as shown in the above diagram.  One 
thing is certain we all want to leave the planet in good 
shape for the future generations and we can all make a 
difference for our grandchildren.



How lovely it was to meet a Rotarian from our sister Club, the Rotary Club of Intramuros! Susan 
Balanay and her husband Jenner, were being hosted by Vere and Garry Gray for a couple of days 
before travelling to Canberra.  Susan thanked the Club for our financial assistance in previous 
years, for the present toilet project and hoped we would continue assisting them in the future. 
The International Toast was to the Rotary Club of Intramuros.

Door Teams 
(Arrive at 5.45pm, set up room and return 
Lectern, Wheel and Flags at completion of 
meeting) 
August: Alan Russell, Ivan Ryrie, Valerie 
Brandenburg, Joe Scorer 
September: Vere Gray, Garry Gray, Debbie 
Spooner, George Browning 
October: David Ashford, Bronwyn Geppert, Peter 
Kable, Maureen Law 

Rotary Van Roster 
CORRIGANS BEACH MARKETS  (7.30am-1pm) 
*Means buy the ice and 2L lite milk 
Note:  Swaps or exchanges should only be made 
with members who are on the roster 
18th August 
7.30-10.30   **I Ryrie, H Scott, H Pohlsen 
10.30-1.30        I Ryrie, J Haslem, C Watson 
Tow Bruce Clarke 
15th September 
7.30-10.30   **A Russell, B Geppert, P Thorpe 
10.30-1.30        J Harper, M Manning & friends 
Tow David Ashford

For the Diary  
16th – 23rd October  Rotary Fellowship of 

Caravanners visiting Batemans Bay staying  at 
Nelligen  

6th – 8th March Rotary District 9710 Conference 
Ulladulla – refer District Web site 

WE NEED YOUR VOTE, WE NEED YOUR FRIENDS 
VOTE, WE NEED YOUR NEIGHBOURS VOTE for 

the NSW My Community Project Grant. 
Vote for “I didn’t know that about Batemans 

Bay” (Refer email sent) 
VOTING CLOSES 15TH AUGUST

MEETING 22 AUGUST 
The Museum will be 
open from 6.00pm to 
allow us to  view this 

special exhibition 
presented by the 

National Library of 
Australia. Dinner will 
be served afterwards 

in the Community 
Centre at 7.00pm 

please BYO drinks 
and glasses.  

Cost $15pp partners 
& friends invited   

Congratulations to International Director Vere Gray, 
whose application for a District Grant of $4000 was 
granted for the continuation of the Sisters Helpem 
Sisters Project.

Model United Nations Assembly - Canberra 
17 & 18 August –all welcome. 

 BB High School will represent India and St Peters 
Anglican College will represent Switzerland. 
If you have never been, come along. It is mind blowing to 
hear the young people debate in Old Parliament House 

We meet at the Soldiers Club on Thurs 6.00 for 6.30pm. 
 Please advise Apologies and Guests to  

MAUREEN MANNING by Wednesday lunchtime 
 0414 557 326 mmmannin@bigpond.com 

 

Market Management Roster 
SUNDAY 18 AUGUST 
Market Manager –N Simpson (Admin) Brian Jones 
Site Markers (Sat 3pm): -  Peter Kable, Ivan 
Ryrie 
Market Assistants- Nicole McDonald, Bronwyn 
Geppert 
Market Signs: Hugh Scott 

SUNDAY 15 SEPTEMBER 
Market Manager –N Simpson (Admin) Garry Gray 
Site Markers (Sat 3pm): -  Peter Kable, Garry 
Gray 
Market Assistants- Vere Gray, Jeff Thorpe 
Market Signs: David Ashford 

SUNDAY 29 SEPTEMBER Extra Market 
Market Manager –Neil Simpson 
Site Markers (Sat 3pm): -  Neil Simpson, Ivan 
Ryrie 
Market Assistants- Jeff Thorpe, Bronwyn 
Geppert 
Market Signs: Hugh Scott


